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The General Committee met, with its Chair, Ambassador Carmen Marina Gutiérrez Salazar, Permanent Representative of Nicaragua to the OAS, presiding, to consider the items on the order of business, document CP/CG-1608/04, and decided as follows:

1. Work Plan of the General Committee (CP/CG-1607/04)

The Chair noted that, in addition to the functions established in Article 16 of the Rules of Procedure of the Permanent Council, during its 2004-2005 term the General Committee would have the mandates assigned by the Permanent Council in document CP/doc.3914/04 rev. 2 corr. 1, “Distribution of Mandates 2004-2005.”


She also noted that document CP/CG-1607/04, “Work Plan of the General Committee, 2004-2005,” included those mandates, and that, in its preparation, account had been taken of the provisions of Article 33 of the Rules of Procedure of the Permanent Council pertaining to the preparation of work plans and the inclusion of timetables for the timely presentation of studies and documents requested of the various areas of the General Secretariat.
The Chair then placed before the Committee for consideration the work plan for its new term, which was adopted after statements by the delegations of Mexico and the United States and a few comments by the Chair.
2.
Other business
The delegation of Guatemala took the floor to recall a number of draft resolutions that had not been discussed for the most recent General Assembly session, in Quito, and that would be transmitted to the General Committee during this term, in particular those on indigenous peoples.


There being no further business to consider, the Chair closed the meeting.
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